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Commanders Report for January 2025 -      

I am honored to be able to serve as the 

commander for the upcoming year. Thank 

you to all who assisted in making the Change 

of Watch and Christmas party successful. 

The planned ABC class after the Wooden 

Boat Festival had to be cancelled due to a lack 

of available instructors. 

I am hoping we can get some more members 

qualified this year. We have reached out to 

those who signed up at the Wooden boat 

Festival who indicated an interest in joining 

the club and hope to see them at an upcoming 

meeting. 

Four VSCs were conducted at the festival. 

As some of you may be aware, the Chubb 

insurance company indicated they would be 

cancelling liability insurance at the chapter 

level on December 1. They are still insured at 

the national level. This apparently would only 

have affected events the local chapter has 

control over. We were attempting to acquire 

liability insurance for the chapter until 

National could find a new policy which they 

expected would take a few months. Progress 

was very slow. Luckily, with only a couple 

days to spare they were able to secure new 

insurance. There appears to be some 

paperwork that would be needed for 

Squadron event insurance. 

If anyone has suggestions for guest speakers, 

please let me know. 

Looking forward to a successful year. 

 



 

 
 

 

LPSPS EDUCATION REPORT – Hope 

everyone had a great holiday season. 

We have an opportunity to have guest 

instructors, Greg and Lizann Mulvany, to 

teach the Cruising Under Power and Sail 

course on the Northshore for us. This is an 8-

10 week course.  They would have to start the 

course by the end of January to complete 

within their schedule.  Please let me know at 

this month’s meeting if you are interested so 

we can finalize plans for the course. 

We are planning to have an ABC Safe 

Boating Class sometime in 1st Qtr 2025.  If 

you are interested in taking this class or 

another course, please let me know. 

NOPS, BRSPS, and LPSPS SEO’s are in 

discussion on how to leverage our limited 

number of instructors for advanced boating 

courses to expand our boating training.  We 

feel that more advanced boating classes may 

attract more members. We’ll keep you 

advised of any classes being planned in the 

area. 

If anyone is looking for a LPSPS burgee, 

please contact me.   

 
LPSPS TREASURERS REPORT 

31 December 2024 

Subtotal Totals

Cash on Hand (11/01/24) 13,717.72$   

  Chase Checking 13,541.72$   

  Petty Cash 176.00$         

Income 949.00$         

Catered Meal 11/14 240.00$         

Membership Dues 709.00$         

Expenses 1,116.78$     

Catered Meal 11/14 300.00$         

COW Catered Meal 450.00$         

Education 82.18$           

Meeting Supplies 22.10$           

Badges 72.50$           

Membership Dues 190.00$         

Balance (12/31/24) 13,549.94$   

  Chase 13,373.94$   

  Petty Cash 176.00$          
 
Respectfully submitted: 
Elaine Gardner, LPSPS Treasurer 



 

 
 

 
 

Gary Poirier 08 Jan 

John Winters 21 Jan 

Peggy Roy 23 Jan 

George Janssen 08 Feb 

Leigh Arceneaux 10 Feb 

 

General Membership Meeting 
09 Jan at Maritime Museum 
Louisiana, 133 Mabel Dr, 
Madisonville, LA 
SOCIAL- 6:00 
MEAL and MEETING- 7:00 
Menu - Pot Luck. The Squadron will provide 
rotisserie chicken and members are asked to bring a 
salad, side or dessert to complete the meal. 

 
RSVP by Tuesday, January 7, so we know how many 
to prepare for. RSVP to Norma Roberts -  
njoroberts@gmail.com 
 or 225/978-5638 

 
 
 
NEXT 90 DAYS 
Executive Committee 02 Jan 

General Membership 09 Jan 

Nat’l Mtg – Orlando 2-9 Feb 

Executive Committee 06 Feb 

Superbowl Watch Party 09 Feb 

General Membership 13 Feb 

Executive Committee 06 Mar 

General Membership 13 Mar 
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District 15 Vessel Safety Checks Inspections Examiners 
Baton Rouge Sail & Power Squadron 00 00 

Fort Walton Sail & Power Squadron 05 01 

Lake Pontchartrain Sail & Power Squadron 54 07 

New Orleans Power Squadron 16 02 

Pensacola Sail & Power Squadron 19 05 

Perdido Bay Power Squadron 0 00 

Total 94 15 

 

Vessel Safety Examiner Inspections Vessel Safety Examiner Inspections 
David Arceneaux 0 John Gniady 0 

John Bell 0 Chris Houha 19 

Chris Cottrell 24 Joey Wheeler 0 

Richard Erbe 11   

 
Membership – please check your status online. 

Current Members 41 

Life 03 

 
Congratulations to Peggy Roy for her 25th Merit Mark and attaining LIFE membership in 

USPS!!! Great job Peggy!!!! 
 

2025 Rendezvous Schedule – Please sign up to host an event 
Date Theme Host Location 
January None   

February 9 Super Bowl Peggy and Glenn Roy Roy Residence 

March    

April Crawfish/Shrimp Boil   

May Safe Boating Event   

June    

July    

August    

September Lobster Boil   

October Wood Boat Festival   

November    

December Change of Watch/Xmas   

 
 

 

  



 

 
 

Welcome our 2025 Bridge 

  
 

  
 

   



 

 
 

Wood Boat Festival – Thanks to all our LPSPS Volunteers –  
Docking Support, Ticket Sales & Squadron Booth 

 

                       
 
 

       
 

              
 

                        
 



 

 
 

November General Membership Meeting – Trey Yuen 
 
 

         
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  



 

 
 

Change of Watch & 

         
 

Dirty Santa 

          
 
 

             
 
 



 

 
 

Special Opportunity Class for end of January –  

 
 

 
 
 

        
 
 
 

  



 

 
 

Special Thanks to our Facility Host 
 

Maritime Museum Louisiana Upcoming Events 
 

 
  



 

 
 

 

 
 
 

Commander  Richard Erbe   504-258-9061  richardke2@earthlink.net

Executive Officer Open 

Education Officer PDC Joey Wheeler   985-249-9637  wheelna1@charter.net 
Admin Officer  Open 
Secretary  Open   
Treasurer  Lt/C Elaine Gardner  504-453-4671  gard3886@bellsouth.net 

 
 
 
 

PDC John Bell  PC Stephen Satterlee 
Gary Poirier  PC Chris Houha 
PC Scott Bordelon PLt/C Norma Roberts 

 
 
 
 

 

Law Officer   PC John Gniady 
Chairman Merit Marks Open 
Membership Chair  Open 
VSC Chairman   PC Chris Cottrell 
Cruising Chairman  Past Lt/C David Arceneaux 
Newsletter/Webmaster PC Chris Houha 

 

 
 

http://www.lpsandps.org  
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Website 
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